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Project Team Meeting  






18th November 2014

	Present
	

	James Staughton
	St Austell Brewery (Chair)

	Malcolm Brown
	St Austell Town Council

	Fred Jackson
	St Blazey Town Team

	Tom French
	Cornwall Council – St Austell Bay

	Chris Witt
	St Austell BID

	Peter Moody
	St Austell Printing Company

	Dan James
	Eden Project

	Ian Chalmers
	Phillips Frith

	Dick Cole
	LAG/ Cornwall Council - Roche

	Martin Eddy
	China Clay, St Blazey/Par/Fowey Community Network Manager, Cornwall Council

	Doug Scrafton
	Cornwall Council – Par/ St Blazey Gate; Par Bay Big Local

	Helen Nicholson
	St Austell and Mevagissey Community Network Manager, Cornwall Council


	Apologies

	Dave Halton
	Chamber of Commerce

	Abid Hussain
	Cornwall College

	Jackie Swain
	CEG

	John Kneller
	Market House

	John Hodkin
	IMERYS/ Eco-bos


	
	
	Action

	1.
	Welcome and introductions

JS welcomed Doug Scrafton, as Cornwall Councillor for Par/ St Blazey and also a member of Par Bay Big Local
	

	2.
	Notes of the last meeting
Update on LAGs – There are four LAGs in Cornwall. This area is in South and East Cornwall LAG and representation from this area has been increased. Money for rural areas (LEADER) will start first. Community led development will follow about a year later and is being held up due to negotiation issues with EU. It was suggested that LAG rural projects are small (£10-15k grant) so may not be appropriate for the SABEF list.


	

	3.
	St Austell Bay project list

The list of projects has been prioritised and updates concentrate on projects which require SABEF action.

A30 link: TF met J Hodkin to discuss. J Hodkin will investigate work done to date. CDC have discussed with transport leads and initial transport scoping will be undertaken. PM commented that the new road is single carriageway which does not give enough room for the road to be adapted to be dual carriageway. The proposed West Carclaze housing development should leave enough room for a wider road. JS to write in support and to raise this issue.

Par Docks: A smaller scheme to develop a small marina is being proposed by J Hodkin. It has also been suggested this area could also be an Enterprise Zone. The St Blazey Town team is supportive. FJ is to meet Miles Cardin from Newquay Enterprise Zone. MB pointed out that local democratic control of planning is removed in an Enterprise Zone.

Old Vicarage Place:  A planning pre application is in – no action required.
Council offices: There are no plans to move at the moment. Staff are being moved into the Penwinnick Road site from Sedgemoor. Moving to the town centre is unlikely as the accommodation is unsuitable. The estimate of staff in the town is 350-400 in the two sites.

Morrisons – an amended planning application has been submitted

Crinnis beach – further proposals have been consulted on. CEG would like to start demolition in the spring. They have to have reserve matters (full planning permission) agreed by then. The timetable is very tight. There is a proposition for a loan from Cornwall Council of £15 million for the infrastructure costs including the sea defences. A loan would give credibility to other investment bodies. The proposal is for a commercial loan from CC. SABEF would support this request. 


5300 petition has been handed into the Council for enforcement action to remove the buildings and comply with the amended sea defences. The Council has stated that enforcement action would not be in the public interest due to costs and little additional benefit
Trewhiddle – A pre-application for planning has been submitted and a presentation to the Town Council has taken place. Trewhiddle is part of the consultation about retail development in St Austell.
Eden Geothermal- positive discussions have taken place with LEP and a German company.

Eden Apprenciceships - 16 apprenticeships have started and more to follow. £1 million bond secured for a kitchen training site. DJ to discuss with JS about links to St Austell Brewery chef training.
Other Projects:

· Indian Queens industrial estate – progressing well.

· Stadium proposal hasn’t progressed. 

· Tregargus valley – nearly finished.

· Kingsley village – Next is nearly finished and Starbucks has also opened. There is likely to be further retail proposals at that site.


	JS



	4.
	SABEF website

Letter has been drafted but is being edited by Jessica M and Dave H. This will be circulated for comment with an updated business plan. The aim is to get seed funding from 25 founder members with £1000 each. They will have publicity and also the top level of marketing when the website is launched for one year. This will go out in the New Year – the offer will be open until Easter. £25,000 will be enough to launch the website, and it should be self-sustaining. There is precedent for the benefit of this type of social media promotion. A networking event to help promote it was suggested by FJ.

	JS

	5.
	Update on Greening project

This would build on the towns floral displays this year. Eden is happy to help in the future. The aspiration is to have a garden centre manager for the town; this needs funding and needs to link with the town BID.


	

	6.
	Update on Ceramico
Dan J, John K and J Staughton made a presentation to the Town Council about the website, the Greening project and Ceramico (ceramics project). There was support and no queries about the website and the greening project. There was a significant level of discussion about Ceramico with councillors concerned about the link with Wheal Martyn. JS and JK met Roger Preston and James Platt of Wheal Martyn as a result. The vision for Ceramico is for there to be a hub and numerous other sites which are part of this. The aim would be to increase visitor numbers for the whole area, including Wheal Martyn. The Market House could be the centre of the Ceramico, or it could be another site in the town. Potters advising the project prefer a town centre site, rather than an out of town site at Wheal Martyn. An early win would be for signage for the town to be linked to clay. 

MB suggests that Wheal Martyn should be involved in future presentations to demonstrate support. CW had been to Wheal Martyn and IMERYS to discuss this in August 2014. It was disappointing that the Town Council heard that they weren’t consulted. CW feels that this is a big project that could unite the town – other towns in other countries celebrate their clay heritage. 

DC has experience of various projects in the Clay area and to date there hasn’t been much effort to join these together. In fact, some of the projects have damaged the heritage of the area. There needs to be work to get the big picture and joint working. FJ suggested a brand would help bring this together. DS feels that there should be annual celebration of the Clay industry. PM feels that the clay as a USP for the area with Eden is a real opportunity and Wheal Martyn will gain. There could be a possibility of a park and ride from Wheal Martyn into the town. Wheal Martyn is preparing an HLF project – this and other Wheal Martyn projects should be included in the SABEF project list and also Wheal Martyn should possibly be added to the subgroup.

Next steps for group – 18 Feb will be an open day to discuss the opportunities of the project at Eden. This will become an action plan. Emma Bridgewater is going to be invited by Tim Smit to lead the discussion. DC offered to help bring together a theme about heritage assets. 

JS will also meet Charlie Ratcliffe from the Old Press who has a potter in residence. 

Members commented that the scale of this project is multi-million pound and is a positive vision for the town.

	HN

JS

DC

JS



	7.
	Legal Structure
Articles for the existing St Austell CIC were circulated. There was discussion about updating this or closing it and transferring the assets. There is a cost of £250 to set up a new CIC. The cost to change things is likely to be similar and could be more complicated. IC recommended setting up a new one. TF confirmed that the St Austell CIC was looking to close down.

IC prepared a paper for discussion. A CIC was agreed as the best way forward and there was discussion about some key questions:

· Small or large? There aren’t any restrictions to trade linked to size. A small CIC is easier. A larger CIC would require a larger membership which would need to be administrated. The original vision was a small umbrella organisation which can help and support other groups and organisations. A small group would be easier to run – this can change in the future. 
· Name – St Austell Bay CIC

· Limited by guarantee was preferred. There is no intention to pay dividends

· Asset locked body should be left open.

· The proposal is that all the members of the project team are the CIC. All project team members need to be formally invited – action by JS

· Objects clause – include “general well being” as well as economic growth and refer to the existing CIC to enable asset transfer. DC suggested that there should be more definition of the area e.g. including China Clay area, Par / St Blazey. It could include the three Community Network Areas. It was agreed to encompasses this area.

· Activities: replace “carry out” with “deliver”. Add “general well being”. Add an advocate role - one about attracting investment in the area and to champion the area. Change provide financial assistance to “seek and advise”.

JS and IC to circulate the final wording before finalising the document. JS has approached Barclays Bank to set up an account. It was agreed to set up an account.
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	8.
	Dates of the next meetings in 2015:
Each meeting is on a Wednesday starting at 9 am - locations to be decided.

Dates: 25th Feb, 22nd April, 22nd July, 23rd Sept, 25th Nov.

Open Date 18th Feb for Ceramico.


	


